
Timber Transport Meeting Summary 

 All relevant documents are attached.   
 Forestry England conduct Timber Operations within the Ennerdale and Kinniside Valley, felling 

and haulage inclusively of these operations.   
 Complaints have been raised consistently over the years by residents and these echoed by the 

Parish Council to Forestry England and the local authorities about these operations.   
 A meeting was held on the 21st March 2022 summary of the meeting, discussions held and 

agreements made. Please read attached Meeting notes March 2022.   
 The timber transport guidance notes were used to facilitate this meeting.  These have been 

attached for reference 
 Although points raised at the consultation meeting being agreed in principle Forestry England 

and local authorities have since reneged on these.   
 Forestry England and Cumbria County Council met at the Cumbria and North East Timber 

Transport Group (see attached minutes). 

This meeting is to resolve the parish council’s position on the processes to be followed for timber 
movements. 

 To agree that timber movements should be carried out in compliance with Forestry England 
and Timber Transport Forum’s guidance notes and procedures and to support 

 To listen to the communities’ views and work with them as a Parish Council. 
 Express our position in writing and meetings to community, landowners and stakeholders 

where necessary. 

  


